Housing Theme Group Minutes

BCAT Office

12th August 2004

6.15- 8.00 pm

Minutes

Present: Stephen Cooke, Rob Slow, Douglas Johnson, Emma Msigiti, Glenroy Lannaman, Caroline Stiff, and Sandy Walsh. 

In Attendance: Harold Mututa (Chair), and Kayan Thomas.

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies

Joice Richards


	

	2.
	Minutes of the Last Meeting
	The minutes were agreed to be a true record.


	

	3.
	Matters Arising 
	- Ellesmere people’s Home Update: awaiting results of Master Planning to see where the plans lie.  There has been one official Registration Of Interest from the Urban Theology Unit.

It was also highlighted that there will not be a community building as some had originally thought, but rather there is the possibility of a supermarket.
	

	4.
	Performance Management


	This item on the agenda was postponed to the date of the next meeting on the 9th of September 2004, as the final date for results is the 31st of October 2004.
	

	5.
	Project Update
	· Catherine Street Area Action

Caroline Stiff updated this project.

Letters have since been sent to Joice confirming the residents’ desires to continue the scheme.

The architects have finished assessing the homes and another set is assessing the gardens.  The gardens will be done in a like for like manner with some being replaced with topsoil or bark mulch on soft areas.  At the third project group meeting, residents selected their paint choices and got feedback information from the architect.  Sign-up visits start next week.

The comments that were made regarding this update were as follows:

· Did residents turn out at the meeting that discussed demolishing their homes, and were their problems resolved?

· Can the residents phone in if they have concerns?

· Where is the demolition site to be located?

· There have been a lot of mishaps in the development as pipes and telephone wires have been moved as there seemed to be a lack of contingency plans

The answers were:

· The meeting had a really good turnout with residents being told what will be done in their area.  There are lines on which residents can call in to get feedback, as Rock Street project is to start in October.  However, the site location is unknown at the moment.   There will also be regular meetings with contractors in the future to ensure that the work is being done up to the standard required.  There is a problem with their workmanship and responses from the council are low, thus the need for the residents’ steering group in order to get their voices heard and matters dealt with.  

Further discussion was on the matter of wheely bins where it was found that it is not always practical to provide them as some people have steps, which needs to be considered.

This scheme has little influence over the park as it is with the Green Space Development Team, whose plans have changed as the Master Plans show that some of the park will be lost with only the bottom field remaining.  This was deemed irrational as the way down is steep and prams may not get in easily.

· Heart of Burngreave

Caroline Stiff also updated this project.

The Catherine Street Area residents were given the option to look at their options at a meeting held for this purpose.  A minimum of 80 invitations went out with only about 20 residents showing up. They were also asked if they wanted to form a steering group, an event which only one resident seemed willing to participate in.

· Home Maintenance Scheme

Glenroy Lannaman gave the group the update on this project.  The project has hired four contractors, two of which are based in the area, one is Rebuild, a non-profit making firm, and the last one is a small tar-macking firm.  The latter firm has played a role in many jobs, which has appeared to be professional and effective.  There has been an increase in job completions; however, there is a battle with the weather.  The project also assists contractors with contract management, process payments, and time management.  

The DIY classes that have been offered have proved successful as residents have built their confidence in the art and are now able to do odd jobs on their own at the end of the project.  The tutors include one female and one male, as there was a large feedback from female residents showing interest in the course. 

 The scheme also focuses on security, lighting, alarms, frames, and doors.  This is made easier with the link made with the Safer Homes Scheme team whose work is very good all around.  One joiner was offered the opportunity to do the work himself, while being monitored, with the costs being allocated to the project, which is another way of carrying out the goals of the project.

Surveys have slowed as leaflets are being distributed to residents of Petre Street, Carwood Close, Peckton Street, and Maxwell Street to make contact with and inform them of the project.

The project did under-spend in the previous year, but has spent a lot recently due to a lot of work being done and the DIY courses and the customer satisfaction surveys show that 98% of residents are happy with the work done.

While Decent Homes is to be completed by 2010, this scheme needs to know where that project is at in order to prevent a duplication or clash of work to be done.

HM noted that the projects go in phases and Decent Homes may not be able to meet its deadline, which led to SW suggesting that money be spent on other projects as some jobs are already being done by other projects.


	

	6.
	Master Planning
	· Woodside Demolition

Rob Slow gave the update on this project.

Foundations are being removed, and the asbestos removal is on site to start moving this week.  The buildings still standing are 1-9 Pybank Road, however, the whole site is to be cleared by September.

The residents of 6 Gray Street are to be rehoused on Monday, while those of 8 Gray Street have refused and will need to be CPO, as it is impossible to fit it into the plan for residents to stay in those homes.  The residents of 33 Fox Street have been found a like for like property, which was force bid for.

Maintenance measures are not known, however, when the site is cleared, it will be negotiated with Street Force, along with the street lighting.  Some new knee rails have been vandalised, thus requiring the return of the contractors. The second round of planting is to start in October and the weeds are to be sprayed. There is also a patch of grass that needs cutting along Andover Street.

SW noted that it was said at a meeting that Skinnerthorpe residents are to be rehoused in Woodside.  This is yet to be clarified, as RS has no knowledge of this.

HM noted that the Master Plan is to outline when houses will be demolished and where those residents are to be rehoused.

SC noted that the Master Plan was introduced via a fly-by video presentation which was then focused on Catherine Street, but as it may not be appreciated by many people, suggested that the presentation be focused on how the houses will be replaced, thus the final outcome.  Residents have selected a preferred option and events will be starting in September for residents to view these options and make a further choice if the preferred option is not desired.

A discussion followed:

· Validation of the preferred option is based on consultation.  The options will be put on display and residents will choose again what their options are as this is not the final stage of decision-making.  This is the second stage that allows for the viewers’ voices to be heard.  If the option shown is not wanted, it will have to go back to the drawing board.

· A record needs to be kept of the people, who come to the consultations as different people may come each time, thus causing the designs and options to be changed each time.

· Options 2 and 3 appear to be preferred options but the votes were not casted by people living in the area.

· Those options are not practical for families with babies in prams, or the elderly; it seems to targeting only car owners, as residents cannot be expected to walk or carry anything along all those steps.

· The plans do not appear to be efficient or effective.  There was no evidence of money being invested into getting residents’ opinions.  The Abbeyfield Festival was not a suitable venue for viewing the options and there was no information to take away for residents to scrutinise the options properly. Leaflets need to be distributed for people to take away, fill in, and return. Even further so, there was no publicity used to get residents involved or aware.

· The information may be put on DVD’s as they are more economical than even paper.

· We should have visuals at these meetings to know what is going on.  While the article was published in The Messenger, there were still no visuals.

· The website is currently running with the options available for viewing, however, most residents do not have access to a computer, let alone the internet.

· The information does not need to be distributed to everyone, but it must be given to those residents who will be directly affected, such as those on Skinnerthorpe Road.

· Models may be used to demonstrate the effects of the plans

· Presentations will be held in mid October for validation, the Fir Vale presentation will be held on the following weekend, and the stakeholders meeting will follow that.  It is hoped that the dates and other details will be publicised in The Messenger, as there is nothing to be seen until those events take place.

·  Emily wanted to know if BNDfC has a say in the validations or if there has been any land given in exchange for the money paid for the demolition.

· Harold responded by saying that the council is the client while BNDfC has been offered an acquired interest in the project.

· While all this work is being done, people are being warned not to live in the area, particularly the hospital staff, therefore, the area needs to be promoted to advertise its appeal.

· Statistics have shown that Burngreave is one of the safest places to live in Sheffield, and this should be advertised to draw people and money into the area.

· To attract the hospital’s staff to live in the area, Burngreave will need social housing

· The residents living in the area will soon not be able to afford to live here.  


	

	7.
	Proposed Projects
	There were no proposed projects.
	

	8.
	A.O.B.
	There was no other business brought before the meeting


	

	9.
	Date and venue of next meeting
	Next meeting is on Thursday, September 9, 2004, 6-8 pm in the BCAT Meeting Room.
	








